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At the time of writing last yearôs report, we were celebrating news of 
PCPôs nomination for the Queenôs Award for Voluntary Service: there is 
little doubt that the highlight of 2017-18 was the presentation of that 
award by Sue Snowdon, Lord Lieutenant of Durham. 
 
It was a unique occasion, memorable not only because of Sueôs  
characteristic interest and enthusiasm, but also because it brought  
together those who have served the organisation over the past twenty 
years in various capacities. On that day, we committed ourselves to 
working together to maintain the high standard; ensuring that we remain 
worthy of this precious seal of approval. 
 

We know that this requires more than good intentions. The Charitable 
Sector can no longer take for granted a place in the publicôs heart. Several high profile failures 
of governance have rocked confidence nationally and, quite rightly, there is greater scrutiny of 
the sector. 
 
The Trustees of PCP take their responsibilities very seriously and I am indebted to them for 
their work in ensuring that all the success stories recounted in this report are underpinned by a 
clear focus on our charitable purpose, effective decision making and prudent use of resources. 
As I come to the end of my tenure I wish to thank them for their support and record that I will 
miss working with them very much. 
 

At this point I must offer particular thanks to Paul Davison and Syd Howarth who have been 
trustees for many years, but have resigned during the year as a result of ill health. I would also 
like to express my thanks to Angela Dinsdale. Angela has served as a trustee for 5 years and 
has stepped down due to work commitments.  
 

I hope that some of you reading this report might be encouraged to join as members or 
volunteers to further the work of the organisation. 
 

Melanie Fordham 
PCP Chair 

The Right 
Honourable, Lord 
Foster of Bishop 
Auckland 


